
Jun 2001: Arrival of equipment for Boyden refurbishment 

Jun 2001: Aankoms van toerusting vir Boyden opgradeering 

 

The equipment to begin the refurbishment of the 1,5 m telescope at Boyden arrived 

from the USA at Boyden Observatory on 29th May 2001. What an exciting moment! 

 

 

The long-awaited equipment arrives in a truck at Boyden observatory. 

 



 

Three excited people pose with the box. (From left, Hannes Calitz, Dr Matie Hoffman 

and Dr Pieter Meintjes). 

 

 

Dr Meintjes signs the forms. 

 



 

The box is hoisted up... 

 

 

...and into the telescope dome. 

 



 

It has finally arrived! 

 

 

Mr Hannes Calitz looks on with excitement. 

 



 

Look at those smiles. 

 

 


